

5 November 2015

Anthony Jordan fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Jordan

## **Official Information Act Request**

Thank you for your email of 28 October 2015, making the following request:

'The current guidelines state that for a concussion/mTBI related injury, entitlement to the use of concussion services, a claimant must have had an injury not more than twelve months old.

For those claimants experiencing subsequent and ongoing impairment(s) as a consequence of concussion/mTBI, please supply the following:

- 1. Access to neuro-optometrist funding where a claimant falls out of the usual time limit mentioned above
- 2. Current resources (including copies of) the Corporation have available to them in the event a case manager or branch medical advisor requires further research to neurological related visual impairments'

ACC is working on your request and will be in touch with you as soon as possible, and certainly by 25 November 2015.

If you have any questions in the meantime, I can be contacted at <a href="mailto:GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz">GovernmentServices@acc.co.nz</a>.

Yours sincerely

Government Services ACC